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RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 
301 Iven Avenue 

Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 
(610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 687-8852 

             
William A. Colarulo 

Police Superintendent 
 

 
TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on May 15, 2012 and was attended by 

Commissioner Elaine P. Schaefer, William A. Colarulo, Police Superintendent,  Andrew J. 
Block, Acting Lieutenant, Bill Cassidy of Public Works, Mary Ann Donnelly, Secretary, 
residents Jen Ciarmoli and Amy Wildt, Brady McHale, Lower Merion High School. 

 
RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL 

       ROOM, TUESDAY, May 15, 2012. 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
1. Discussion on the Garrett Hill 4th of July Parade. 
 

STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE recommends drafting a resolution for approval by the Board of 
Commissioners for the temporary road closure of Conestoga Road between South Ithan Avenue 
and Montrose Avenue for the Garrett Hill 4th of July Parade scheduled for Wednesday, July 4th 
beginning at 9:30am until 1:00pm.  Upon approval of the resolution, a request for a temporary 
road closure will be sent to Penn Dot. 

 
2. Mr. Paino requests a warning sign indicating a “School Bus Stop Ahead” sign be placed on 

westbound Upper Gulph Road. 
 

STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE recommends the “Watch Children” sign located in the area of 458 
Upper Gulph Road be converted to a “School Bus Ahead” sign.  Sergeant Flanagan has contacted 
the Radnor Township School District (RTSD) Transportation Supervisor, Mr. Burt Blackburn.  Mr. 
Blackburn was advised of the concerns and will respond to the stop and conduct a safety 
assessment.  Mr. Blackburn will then follow up with parents after the safety assessment is 
conducted. 

3. Jennifer Ciarmoli requests a speed hump at 472 Wyldhaven Road. 
 
STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE does not recommend a speed hump on Wyldhaven Road.  The 
Traffic Safety Unit conducted a study in which the average daily traffic and 85th percentile speed, 
does not meet the requirements set forth in the township traffic calming ordinance.  Staff Traffic 
recommends selective enforcement for speeding vehicles and stop sign violations, and the use of 
speed boards on Wyldhaven Road.  In addition, Staff Traffic Committee also recommends that the 
Public Works Department install reflective green strips on the “Watch Children” signs.  


